
 
 

 

FAQs – Accreditation Pause  

 

Q1:  My program has a Year 6 Review scheduled for after June 1st and would prefer an in-person 
 review. Can the Accreditation Commission accommodate this request? 
 
A1: Programs currently scheduled for a review in June only will have the option to proceed with 
 an in-person visit as planned. With the exception of Called Reviews, the Commission will be 
 unable to accommodate in-person visits after June. Programs that do not wish to have a virtual 
 review may opt to postpone their visit.   

 

Q2:   If my program chooses to postpone our Year 6 Review, when will the visit be rescheduled?  

A2:  We will not begin scheduling reviews for 2026 and beyond until after the ACPE Task Force has 
 completed its work and has provided final recommendations for process and practice revisions.  

 

Q3: I would like to postpone my program’s Year 6 Review, but I am concerned about my program’s 
 accreditation lapsing. What should I do? 

A3:  Should you decide to postpone the review, upon your request, the Accreditation Commission 
 will issue a letter documenting the continued accredited status of your program.   

 

Q4:  My program is scheduled for a review later this year and has made the decision to either 
 postpone or continue with a virtual visit in 2025. To whom should I communicate this 
 decision?  

Q4: Please send an email to your assigned Commissioner, the National Site Team Chair (NSTC) 
 for your review, and the Chair of Accreditation.  

 

Q5:  My program is Provisionally Accredited and is due for a review to become a Fully Accredited 
 Member. Can this visit be postponed?  

A5:  No. Reviews for programs to move from Provisional to Fully Accredited do not have the option 
 to postpone the review. These reviews will take place virtually.  

 

Q6:  My program is currently scheduled for its Year 6 Review in 2026? When will I be able to 
 schedule this review?  



 
 
A6:  We will not begin scheduling reviews for 2026 and beyond until after the ACPE Task Force has 
 completed its work and has provided final recommendations for process and practice revisions.  

 

Q7:  My program is hoping to add Certified Educator CPE to our accreditation this year. Will this 
 review request be honored? 

A7: Yes, the Accreditation Commission will continue to accept and review requests for adding 
 Certified Educator CPE as outlined in the Accreditation Manual: 
 https://www.manula.com/manuals/acpe/acpe-manuals/2016/en/topic/certified-educator-cpe  

 

Q8:  I am interested in or have already begun the process of applying for Provisional Accreditation for 
 a brand-new CPE program. Will I still be able to schedule a Pre-Provisional Review?  

A8:  Yes, the Accreditation Commission will continue to accept review requests for new programs 
 according to the process outlined in the Accreditation Manual: 
 https://www.manula.com/manuals/acpe/acpe-manuals/2016/en/topic/provisional-approval  
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